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 Hello and welcome to our first issue of   

Juru Enterprises Limited Newsletter. It has 

been a long time coming but we have finally 

got there. 

 As this is our first issue of the         

Newsletter I would like to congratulate the 

past and present Board of Directors for their 

time and commitment over the last eleven 

months and for  the making of some very 

tough decisions  along the way. It has been a 

very bumpy road over the last eleven months 

and a huge learning experience since the 

Corporation started business.  

 The members of the Board of Directors 

over the last eleven months have been as    

follows, Chairperson: Margaret Smallwood, 

Vice– Chair: Raymond Gaston, Secretary:       

Jennifer Butler, and Board Members, Tracey 

Lampton, Gary Prior, Burt Doolan, and       

Andrew Morrell. Over the last eleven months 

we have had two of the original Board step 

down and replaced. Those being Burt Doolan 

and Andrew Morrell being replaced by Kevin 

Aldridge and David Morrell respectively. 

 Also a huge thank you to Lynette Klukas 

who the Board has had to hire as the        

Corporation’s Book Keeper and she has been 

a vital part of the Corporation getting on it’s 

feet. 

 Since November 2012 the Board of    

Directors have been starting to implement the 

Indigenous Land Use Agreement that we 

have with the Coordinator General and North 

Queensland Bulk Ports.  

 Part of the implementation of the ILUA 

has been to  undertake due diligence and   

inspections of investment properties and the 

purchases of two properties have been   

started as we go to press. The properties are 

situated in Mt Nutt Rd Bowen with one being 

a three bedroom house and the other being a 

four bedroom house. 

 Other parts of the ILUA that have been 

started to be implemented are the Workforce 

Resource Plan and the Wetlands Project.  

 The Wetlands Project has been started by 

the formulation of a Wetlands Project Plan 

which was accepted by the Board of Directors 

in December 2012 as a live document to allow 

for changes to be made when needed.  

 Also the Board of Directors passed a 

WRP Plan in January 2013 as a live document 

to allow for updates and changes to be made 

into the future. 
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 The Workforce Resource Plan has been 

started and implemented by the mailing of     

letters to our members, to which we had a    

wonderful response from our members and 

their family members who responded to the 

Workforce Resource Plan questionnaire and 

sent in their Resume’s.  

  The next steps that the Board of   

Directors need to undertake are the selection 

and employment of personnel to undertake 

work in the Wetlands Project and the selection 

and purchase of the equipment required for the 

work to be undertaken. 

 Over the next two months the Board of 

Directors will be working closely with the Co-

ordinator General and North Queensland Bulk 

Ports and the Office Coordinator, to implement 

the start of works in the Wetlands Project which 

is the pilot program for not only Juru              

Enterprises but also for NQBP and the CG. 

This will enable our workers to look after and 

improve the wetlands at Abbot Point which are 

classed as an Important Wetland of Australia 

within the Significant Wetlands of Australia     

Directory. It will be a massive job that will in-

clude the removal of noxious weeds and feral 

animals. Also the removal of a Bund wall that 

was constructed in the early 1980,s. 

 

105A Mt Nutt Rd Property 

Board of Directors Jennifer Butler, Gary Prior, Kevin Aldridge, Margaret Smallwood, Raymond Gaston and Office 

Coordinator Andrew Morrell at the inspection of properties purchased at 105 and 105A Mt Nutt Rd Bowen. 



 The Board of Directors would like to      

extend an invitation to interested persons to 

take part in a competition to design a company 

logo for our corporation. All it needs to include 

is the words Juru Enterprises Ltd. On the front 

of the news letter is an example of a proposed 

logo. The prise for the winning logo picked by 

the board will be a four hundred dollar gift 

voucher from an electrical store such as Harvey        

Normans or the like. 

 The logo will become the official logo of 

the company and will be used on all vehicles, 

letter heads, uniforms and of course the news 

letter so if the members of our corporation have 

any artists or upcoming artists they are         

welcome to submit a design. The Board of    

Directors will make a decision on the winning 

entry at the last Board meeting of the financial  

year in June. Entries can be posted to PO Box 

748 Bowen 4805. Please don’t forget to include 

the artist’s name and where needed, age if it is 

one of your young ones. 

  Juru Enterprises Limited will be holding 

our first AGM on the 13th July 2013 at the  

Bowen PCYC. The first two members of the 

Board that will be stepping down will be Gary 

Prior and Tracey Lampton and their respected 

families will need to appoint their new Board 

Director. Please note that there will be no      

reimbursements or payments for travel,         

accommodation or meals for the AGM. 

 Over the next few issues of the Newsletter 

we will be incorporating some photos of the  

Abbot Point area for those who have not seen 

the area in which we will be looking after. I hope 

you enjoy the photos. 

Looking across the wetlands to Abbot Point Bulkcoal Terminal from near the shed on western side of Wetland. In the distance 

are one tree hill on the left and Bald Hills just right of centre of photo. Just right of that are the stacker/reclaimers at Abbot 

Point Bulkcoal. This is part of the area that we will be looking after as part of the Wetlands Project. 


